
 

Another year full of surprises is drawing to a close, giving way to a new one 

full of possibilities and hope. Everyone has personal resolutions that include 

increasing physical activity, eating healthier, and quitting bad habits (we all 

have them). With no shortage of hurdles in store for 2024, I would like to 

offer some mindsets to have going into the new year.  

Lead by reflection and manage ourselves. If we are not reflective, we cannot 

think or learn from our experiences – we bring no intelligence to our jobs. 

Going into this new year, think about how you led in 2023 and make changes 

based on those experiences. Think about the positive outcomes and how to 

duplicate those efforts and then think about the negative outcomes and how 

you are going to mitigate those from happening again.  

Lead by taking action and managing change. As leaders we all have had to experience an organizational 

change – a new EMR, a new process, a shift in the business model – all of which get a less-than positive 

response from our team. So, how can you, as a leader, better support your team to make a mindset 

shift that will allow them to embrace change? By increasing their understanding – give them “the why” 

and not the superficial version. By reducing their fear – give them “control” and not leave them feeling 

like they are at the mercy of forces over which they have no say.  

With 2023 behind us - we can now reflect on those decisions we made and build on them. With 2024 

ahead of us – take action in your practices and include your team in your future plans.  

TMGMA is excited to bring on 2024 and provide all of our members with the tools they need to be suc-

cessful. The Spring Conference will be here before you know it so make plans to attend! 

Thank you for all you do! 

Steven R. Cruze 

President, TMGMA 

scruze@premiersurgical.com 
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DeAnna Brown, FACMPE, CPC  
Chair of Past Presidents 

SADDLE UP! 

It has been an honor to represent our past presidents over this past year and I’m looking for-
ward to serving again this year.   If I can do anything for you, please let me know, I’m here to 

help.   
 

Thank you so much to the past presidents for their contribution to the Past President’s Fund 
and if it’s still on your to do list, it’s not too late. There are several ways for you to contribute:   

Click this link, https://tmgma.com/donate 
Navigate to TMGMA.net, click Members tab, Scholarships, Donations. 
Mail a check to TMGMA Scholarship Fund  

PO Box 380963  
Birmingham, AL 35238 

https://tmgma.com/donate


 
 
The Past President’s Scholarship fund continues to encourage and reward practice executives who 
are leaders among leaders.  It is our way of extending our hand to lift the leaders who are following 
behind us.   A typical donation is $100 to $250, although we are thankful for any contribution you 
make.  
  
Our spring conference, Saddle Up for the TMGMA Healthcare Rodeo is scheduled for April 10-12 
in Franklin, TN.   If ever there was a time for us to tighten the reins and take the bull by the horns, 
it’s 2024!   The Executive Council is busy making plans and you don’t want to miss this!   It is cer-
tainly going to be a great conference and I can’t wait to see you!  
 
It was an honor this past year to be able to speak at the MGMA State Leaders Meeting about Ten-
nessee and our Volunteer spirit.  You truly are amazing!  Tennessee has for decades been recog-
nized as a leader among the MGMA state chapters and it was more evident to me as I began to cre-
ate my presentation and reflect on our past presidents.  It was a bar that was set years ago with 
TMGMA past presidents like Tom Stearns FACMPE, Martha Johnson FAMCPE, and Ron German FAC-
MPE who were champions for TMGMA.  Steve Dickens JD FACMPE,  and Yvette Doran MBA, FACMPE 
represented Tennessee at the highest level, serving MGMA as MGMA Board Chairs.  Debbie Hudson, 
FACMPE and Karen Bowman, FACMPE have both continued to serve MGMA as mentors, encourag-
ing and assisting members to attain certification and fellowship in American College of Medical 
Practice Executives.   While each one of us probably has a story of how one of these people has im-
pacted our lives, I could list any of the TMGMA past presidents, they have certainly all served our 
organization well and excelled in the role.  It was no wonder, MGMA reached out to TMGMA and 
requested that we present on this subject!  
   

Join us!  As a past president, it is an amazing club to belong to and if you have a desire to serve 
your community, your colleagues, and your profession, please let your executive council know so 
that we can get you plugged in! 
     
Wishing all of you a year full of great health, great growth, great peace, and great success.  May it 
be our best year yet!  
 
DeAnna Brown, FACMPE, CPC 
Chair of Past Presidents 
dbrown@tnvalleyurology.net 

mailto:dbrown@tnvalleyurology.net
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https://tmgma.com/event-5489112

